
Williamson Conservation and Sporting Club  

6786 Pound Road  

Williamson, NY 14589  

Meeting Minutes for Tuesday November 1st, 2022  

Call to Order   

Vice President Jim Sweet called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM immediately following the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag. 

Members in attendance:  Bill Hughes, Don Smith, Horst Merkel, Todd Priest, Bill Haley, Dave 

Mantelli, Tim Montondo, Steve Benedict, Jim Sweet, Jeff Kunzer and Bill Jolliff. 

Officers Reports 

• Minutes for the October 4th, 2022 meeting were read and approved. 

• Club Treasurer Jeff Kunzer gave his report for October.  It was approved.   

• Jeff Kunzer reported there were 565 paid members as of October 31, 2022 

Old Business   

• Tim Montondo’s WCSC Top Shot Shoot held on Saturday October 15th went quite well. 

There were 7 shooters and Big Mike Cherre was the Top Shot with a score of 281.  (Nice 

shooting Mike.)  The shooters did not use the clubs bolt action .22’s.  Instead, Tim had two of 

his Ruger 10/22 semi auto’s that the shooters used in the rifle competition shot at 25 yards 

instead of 50 yards.  Tim brought in two versions of his home made chili that made the shoot 

extra special.  Together with the entrance fee and donations for food, etc, $219 went to the 

Williamson Ambulance Corps.  Tim would like to do this again at a later date. 

• Jeff is looking at buying a used bucket truck that would be used to fell dieing ash trees rather 

than renting one.  Would be sold after its job was done here.  A club members son who is in the 

business may be hired to put those trees on the ground with the aid of the bucket truck. 

New Business   

• Looking at eliminating Saturdays for Sporting Clay’s for December, January and February.  

Typically, not as popular with shooters compared to Thursday’s and Sunday’s which will 

continue as usual during those months.  If a group of 5 or more would like to shoot on a 

Saturday during those months, a call to Jeff Kunzer or Paul Lowans could make that 

arrangement. 

• If anyone knows of a potential buyer for the clubs old Sporting Clay’s electronics, call Jeff K. 

SCOPE Report by Don Smith 

• Get out and vote and if you need to know more about the candidates, visit the SCOPE website: 

www.scopeny2a.org and be informed of all current legislation related to firearms and positions 

stated by the various candidates. 

• Early voting for Wayne County residents can be done at the Ontario Town Hall and the County 

Office Building in Lyons. 

Adjournment 

 Motion made to adjourn at 7:23 PM.  Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bill Jolliff, Secretary 

http://www.scopeny2a.org/

